
Group family child care homes are eligible to be paid $1,100 for an owner and $1,100 for each assistant up to 2. The 
additional $100 per person is to help offset the cost of taxes/payroll taxes. 

In order for the system to correctly calculate your bonus amount, the main provider/owner must be listed with a role of  
“10 – Group Family Child Care Provider”. Any assistants should be listed with a role of “11 – Group Family Child Care Assistant”. 
Here are some examples of how to ensure your staff listing is updated so that you receive the full amount you qualify for.

Licensed Group  
Family Child Care Home

Example 1 – This is a licensed group family child care home with a provider/owner and one assistant. This staff listing is 
correct because the owner is listed with role “10 – Group Family Child Care Provider” and their assistant is listed with role 
of “11 – Group Family Child Care Assistant”. This program will receive $2,200.

Example 2 – This is a licensed group family child care home with the provider/owner listed as “10 – Group Family Child 
Care Provider”. They have two assistants in the system, both listed as “11 – Group Family Child Care Assistant”.  This 
program will receive $3,300. 
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Example 3 – This is a licensed group family child care home with the provider/owner listed as “10 – Group Family Child Care 
Provider”. They have four assistants in the system, all listed as “11 – Group Family Child Care Assistant”.  This program will 
receive $3,300. The program can use the lump sum bonus amount to pay bonuses as appropriate across employed staff. 


